Riverside Fire & Rescue
Pierce County Fire Protection District No. 14

Commissioners Meeting May 22, 2017
In Attendance:  Commissioner John Campbell, Commissioner Peter Allison, Commissioner Karen Megran, AC Kira Thirkield, BC Dann Hugo, & Secretary Shandrow 

Commissioner Campbell opened the meeting with the Flag Salute at 6:30 p.m.

Guests:  None
The minutes of the May 8, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved as presented.

Vouchers:  Voucher list was reviewed, approved and attached.
Treasurer Report:  The Treasurer’s Report was presented, reviewed and attached.
Regular meeting adjourned for a Board of Volunteer Firefighter meeting at 6:40 pm.

Regular meeting reconvened at 6:46 pm.

Old Business:

A.  Tribal Service Charges Review:

· The completed Tribal Service Contract was delivered to Julie Hamilton with the Puyallup Tribe.  She will present it to the Tribal Council. The new contract for Chief Leschi School will be delivered the week of May 28th after receiving the student count for the current year. 

New Business:  




None

Good of the Order:
Washington Premier Soccer Association is interested in purchasing Riverside School (Re-Life School) for soccer use. This would likely increase our revenue for this property.

The Re-Life School operating out of Riverside School has been notified that there will be a minimum charge of $250.00 for false alarms when a student pulls the alarm.

Graduation for the Buckley Academy will be Thursday, June 8th, at 7:00 pm at the White River High School. 

Saturday May 20, AC Thirkield assisted with Haz Mat Testing at the Buckley Academy.

We received a donation from North Kitsap Fire of five SCBA’s and masks that are appropriate for the new hires to use for training.

Tender is in for annual service.  When finished, the annual testing of all vehicles will be complete.

We received at check for $1,810 for the Coverdell stroke study grant for the 1st quarter.

Work is in progress for the community newsletter for a June mailing.

One firefighter was injured during training when there was a static discharge of an air bag in a training vehicle.  Stitches were required.

Adjournment:

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

_______________________________.

John Campbell, Chair

_______________________________.

Peter Allison, Commissioner



ATTEST:

_______________________________.


___________________________.

Karen Megran, Commissioner



Pat Shandrow, District Secretary
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